
 

 

PREMIER’S BE ACTIVE CHALLENGE 2023 
We are nearly there! The aim of 100% completion across the school is in our grasp. We only have 21 students 

to get across the line to receive the $1000 grant for our sports programs from the Premier Mr Peter 

Malinauskas!  

Congratulations to Orla Chhabra for being the first student to complete the challenge in 2023 and a special 

mention to Mr Wyett’s class for being the first class to completed. 

Well done also to the following students for completing the challenge over the past fortnight: 

Aidan Crowe, Alexio Bakirtzakis,, Asher Lenon, Aster Stolzenberg, Aurora Sparrow, Charlotte Murray, Edmund Storm, 

Edward Wallis-Robinson, Emiko Padley, Henry Lampard, Jack Kent, James Desborough, Kaleb Mooney, Laney Comey, 

Mabel Chhabra, Magnus Reeve, Olive Hibberd, Tally Heard, Claire Jensen, Henry Randall, Koa Atkins, Louis Dodd, Paige 

Van Shaijik, Sophie de Haas, Somerville – Alice Burns, Anaiya Leverington, Aurora Short, Bowie Stevenson, Casey 

Williams, Connor Pickett, Harry Brown, Harry Swan, Imogen Van Shaijik, Mackenzie Huff, Mikey Biven, Milo 

Vandenbroek, Ollie Witt, Rollo Healy, Scarlett Wolosiuk, Theo Sandlant, Ethan Vyden, Evie Gajjar, Ewen Watt, Guinevere 

Innes, Henry Lemm, Neave Lindsay, Wren Stell, Ari Stanbridge, Flossie Townson, George Palin, Harriet Corfield, Luca 

Wiles, Matty Horton, Stoli Politis, Alfie Reynolds, Ava Brooks, Edgar Van der Linden, Jemima Stolzenberg, Jessica Warner, 

Kai Felice, Luca Zobel, Lucas Risson, Malachy Cowie, Matilda Orchard, Nate Warburton, Oscar Quinn, Paddy Crowe, Rory 

Peet, Samuel Gilbert, Xavier Grossman, Alexis Dolman, Ella Istafanous, Felix Latreia, Riley Jarrett, Ruby Williams, Cora 

Hollamby, Max McKenna, Emma Grant, Mary Leah and Karma Istafanous. 

SPORTS INCENTIVE POINTS TALLY 
Sports Incentive Points (SIPs) earned go towards our 2024 sports day and our annual Aldgate Allrounder award.  

 Freeman    Meares   Pearson    Thorpe 

         349          366         345         352 
Congratulations to the following students for displaying positive attitudes to PE and achieving personal bests (PBs). 

Congratulations to the following students for displaying positive attitudes to PE and achieving PBs. 

Hoffmann – Aidan C, Alexio, Asher Lenon, Aster, Aurora Sparrow, Charlotte M, Edmund, Edward W-R, Emiko, Henry Lampard, Jack K, 

James, Kaleb M, Laney, Mabel C, Magnus, Olive H, Tally, Claire J, Henry R, Koa, Louis, Paige, Sophie DH,  Somerville – Alice B, Anaiya, 

Aurora Short, Bowie, Casey, Connor, Harry B, Harry S, Imogen, Mackenzie H, Mikey, Milo, Ollie W, Rollo, Scarlett W, Theo, Ethan, Evie 

G, Ewen, Guinevere, Henry Lemm, Neave L, Wren,  Cottle – Ari, Flossie, George P, Harriet C, Luca W, Matty, Stoli, Aeliana, Alfie, Ava, 

Edgar, Jemima, Jessica, Kai, Luca Z, Lucas, Malachy, Matilda, Nate W, Oscar Q, Paddy, Rory, Samuel, Xavier,  Hyatt – Ella I, Evie W, 

Maddie Brown, Riley J, Ruby W, Rupert, Alexis, Alia, Arlo D-T, Charlie T, Felix L, Herbert, Isabelle W, Jack D, Lucie A-P, Oli M, Otis Reeve, 

Uma, Dunaiski/Woods –Cooper, Esme, Kayla, Molly G, Saoirse, Amelia L, Bonnie, Mabel P, Owen H, Sidney, Drago – Maddie Burns, 

Eden, Emil, Mackenzie D, Wyett/Cale –  Bella G, Eloise D, Erin, Oliver B, Holly, Izzy, Nathaniel, Scarlet E, , Zoe,  Huff/Cale -  Chase, Emma 

DH, Henry D, Lucy S, Mary, Shannon, Asher Lawry, Cora, Emma G, Max, Olivia, Oskar D, Richards – Annie, Finn, Karma, Laurie, Lily S, 

Aidan K, Angus, Ella B, Elvis, Rafael, Saskia L, Marsden/Cale –Amelia Wilson, Amelie, Eloise K, Felix B, Megan, Olive C, Zach C, Daisy, Ella 

Vyden, Mabel F.. 

ALDGATE ALL ROUNDER 2023 LEADERBOARD - WEEK 8, TERM 3 

1. 34 points Oliver Miller  

2.    32 points Holly Faber 

3.    31 points Zoe Hamilton 

 

 

 

 

91% 
completion 



LIGHTNING CARNIVAL 2023 
On Wednesday, our year five and six students travelled to St Francis de Sales for the annual ‘Lightning Carnival’. Our children 

were selected in teams playing basketball, soccer and netball over the day. It was the first time that mixed teams were 

introduced within soccer and netball. Many of our children were involved in these mixed teams and it was great to see the 

teams come together, drawing on team work and leadership over the course of the carnival. The lightning carnival’s objective 

is participation and each team had four games on the day. Scores were not kept and it was a fun day in the sun. Thank you to 

our wonderful Mr Huff, Mr Richards, Mr Cale, Mr Strevens, Amber Waller and Jess Gardner for supporting the students at 

Mount Barker, it was a great day indeed!  

Here’s a quick reflection from Mr Huff’s class – the pros and cons of the day.  

 

 

Positives….. Things that could be better….. 

Everyone had fun. Lenient umpiring . 

Our team worked well together, we were supportive. A bigger footy field. 

Lots of games. We could have brought a couple balls to practice with. 

Aldgate people supporting and watching.  

People filling in to other teams where needed.  

Everyone participated and got to try playing sports in a team.  

Very well organised by Mr Grigg.  

The students organised themselves and their teams really well.  



 

STATE ATHLETICS 2023 
Next Tuesday, 19th September, Pete Biven (shot put and discus), Holly Faber (shot put), Emma de Haas (200m, 800m 1500m) 

Olvia Hamilton (discus), Zach Clark (relay) and Cora Hollamby (high jump, 200m and relay) are competing for the Hills district 

in the State Athletics Championships at the State Athletics Centre. We look forward to seeing how our team performs on the 

big stage at Mile End. Good luck children. 

HOT SHOT TENNIS CLINICS 
Yeasterday, our reception to year 4 students had some ‘Super Tennis’ clincs led by Mr Shane 

Stokes. The students had a great time fine tuning their forehands, hitting a lot of balls over 

the net.  

 



 

COMMUNITY NEWS  
Mabel Hersey has been on the look out for a 

sport she loves and finally has settled on 

basketball. In her first season for the 76ers she 

has had a really fun time meeting new team 

mates and focusing on shooting hoops. She plays 

in the Mount Barker under 10s competition. 

Tristan Vallance and Zac Clarke have been 

flaunting their skills for Adelaide Hills at the 

recent Country Soccer Championships in Broken 

Hill. Zach’s team won his division whilst Tristan’s 

team also had a very successful tournament. By 

the look Tristan’s giving us, things got pretty 

serious up there in the Silver City! 

It’s been finals and end of season wraps for many 

of our winter sports and over the weekend many 

of our girls were involved in grand finals and 

various association presentations. 

Congratulations to all grand finalists and well 

done to any premiership players out there. A 

couple of notable individual achievements that 

have come to our attention have been the some 

best and fairest results. We’ve had three 

association best and fairests in the Hills Netball 

Association - Holly Faber (div 2 under 11s - 17 

votes), Neve Faber (div 1 under 11s - 23 votes) 

and Meisha Summerill (div 2 under 13s – 21 

votes. Congratulations girls, to be recognised by 

the umpires truly means you play with flair and 

are more than fair! 

On the cheerleading scene, young Erin Pickett 

scooped the pool at the state cheerleading 

championships at the Entertainment Centre. Her 

team came in first! Wow, what an achievement 

to you and you team. Here’s a brief wrap from 

our very own Erin….. 

On the weekend I had a Cheer Comp at the 

Entertainment Centreand it was fun. Itried really 

hard and when my team were announced 

winners, we were really happy. On the way home 

mum told me that I was grand! Erin also 

produced a great persausive text in English……. 

Cheer is the best sport 

Cheer is the best sport because it is fun, cool and hard but it is fun. I look forwards to moving up levels. Cheer is about moving your 

body and working as a team. We do dance, pyramids, stunts with team mates, tumbling, motions and jumps like tuck jumps, pike 

jumps and toe touches. You get to do competitions and compete against other teams. We get to wear costumes. The costumes 

are glittery they have long sleeves, shorts, white shoes and socks.  Erin Pickett 

 

We’ve been talking about individual achievements at school and recognise that in team sports, these don’t happen without 

your team and the team helps us improve. Team sports are so good to be involved in and it is so satifying to see so many of our 

Aldgate children learning to be a part of a team in our community! 



 

UPCOMING SCHOOL SPORT EVENTS 
Competition  Opponents     Venue          Date 

State Athletics Districts across the state   State Athletics Centre        Tuesday 19th September 

Volleyball State Championships    Lightsview         Tuesday 21st November 

Knockout Girls Cricket Round 3 – Opponent TBC   TBC          TBP Wednesday 22nd Nov 

 

 

Volleyball clinics in the holidays – a great way to keep your skills up while you’re on holidays kids! 

 

 

 

 


